May 11, 1936

My dear Bramwell,

I hope you will find time to drop in to lunch on Friday, when I expect you will also be able to see Fearson. If the Council were to wish it, they are, of course, free to redraft the terms of reference of the appointing Committee, emphasising particular lines of research. I think, however, myself, that one of the principal advantages of having representatives of scientific bodies is that they will know what lines of research are, in fact, likely to be fruitful in throwing light on Eugenic problems much better than the Council can possibly do.

Yours sincerely,